The Learning Cornerstone Community Advisory Committee Meeting November 14, 2002

Attending:

Wilma Batala-Pete Willie Begay Heidi Fulcher Rondi Moore Tomie Zamora

Minutes of August 1st 2002 meeting were approved.

NPC Report:

Heidi Fulcher - Director, Division of Developmental Services, Winslow:

ABE Budget is in good shape. \$15,540 of the scholarship money for fall has been used. Department of Education could be cut 10% of the budget the 1st of the year. A Coordinator III position for Whiteriver is in the budget for this year and the job has just been posted. Mandatory TABE testing will began this spring semester. The state will pay for TABE tests the first time. All travel monies were cut from the NPC budget. NPC's spring schedule is on the web, with hard copies due out December 6th. Heber Center has Learning Assistant position open. The Learning Assistant would work 15 hrs per week and must have taken English 1 and II.

WIA Report:

Heidi – Next meeting will be at the Little Colorado Campus in Winslow. WIA still does not have any budget money available. Staff is concerned they might be getting laid off work. The Director says no layoffs are planned.

Rondi- Seven Winslow students tested yesterday for GED. Darlene Inzunza is our new caseworker teaching life skills in Show Low.

Member Reports:

Rondi Moore - WIA Show Low:

Denise will be teaching life skills in Holbrook next semester. Budget money came in September 1st and it was spent by October 1st making us shut program down. The Christmas party will be December 6th.

Willie Begay - NPC Developmental Services Coordinator - Ganado:

Working out of his car at the moment. Looking for site to relocate office.

Ft. Defiance classes doing well now have three instructors teaching.

At Ganado classes are slow adult high school factor. Looking into getting office at the high school. Housing building would be better for office.

Chinle enrollment good, working well with Workforce. WIA getting new building also working to get office there.

Round Rock classes going well working with Headstart there. Officials might offer office space. Rock Point classes were cut because of problem with site agreement.

Wilma Batala-Pete - D.E.S. Jobs Administration - Show Low:

New location for JOBS – DES building, 2500 E Coolie Suite 410, Show Low. Caseload this week was 169, referring clients for training and TLC classes at NPC. Will be going for training in December.

Next meeting:

February 6 (if CEC available) or February 13

1:00-3:00 MST

CEC

Holbrook, Arizona